April 12, 1959

Rabbi Alex Weisfogel Wallingford, Conn.

Dear Alex:

While I do not know if it is yet official, I do know that it is final, and I therefore hasten to offer you my warmest congratulations and best wishes upon your election as Rabbi of Kodimoh, a synagogue in which I spent five of my happiest years.

Kodimoh has many problems, and it will not take you long to acquaint yourself with them. But there are also great opportunities in Kodimoh: enthusiastic youngsters, anxious-to-learn young couples, people groping and willing to follow. The younger people, especially those connected with the Day School, will bring you great satisfaction and happiness. As for the others - (1) (1) (1)

I know that you will meet the challenges and give an excellent account of yourself. If there is anything I can ever do for you, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Rabbi Norman Lamm

NL/rs